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From: Maley, Patrick 

Sent: Monday, August 27, 2012 9:59 AM

To: Pitts, Ted

Subject: Request Assistance--OIG Funding Plan for remainder of FY 2013
 
Ted, attached is a memo from me to you, as well as an attachment with some math for non-personnel costs.  The 
memo is the OIG’s plan for the rest of FY2013.  If I can get a mid-FY bump in budget to move quicker that would be 
great, but I am not planning on that.  My plan is to maintain status quo for FY 2013 in personnel and location.  The 
memo lays out math so I can start paying my own way effective 10/1 in terms of personnel and day-to-day costs, but I 
will still need space and IT support at no expense from LRR for rest of FY13. 
 
My hope is to show good faith to LRR & DHHS to give them their work years back as soon as I can afford to pay 
personnel with my “starter” budget.  The date is 10/1.
 
Please review & let me know how I can make it better or answer any questions you have.  Once I solidify FY 2013, I 
will have a platform to develop FY 2014 budget due at end of Sept.  We are making great strides in establishing the 
OIG’s objectives & strategies through our outreach efforts to developed an educated perspective in moving forward.  
There is a thirst for oversight in the area of looking under the hood of programs/projects with high risk indicators of 
waste/ineffectiveness. 
 
My new cell is 803-429-4946.
 
I will be in Governor’s Office on Tue @ 10 to get advice from attorneys on a couple of legal opinions I need, as well as 
how to stay out of FOIPA prison.
 
Thanks
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